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RETIREMENT PLAN SURPLUS $4.5 MilLION OVER lEGAL LIMIT
MEMBERS TO BENEFIT - UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL CRISIS EASED

Carleton University's Retirement Plan is
run by a pension committee made up of
representatives of the employees and
management. They are: Bill Lawson
and Tony Wand (CUASA); Sue Richer
(CUPE 2424); Terry Doelle (CUPE
910/Security Guards); Ruth Lifeso
(Union Exempt); Doug Brombal and
Brian McFadyen (management). The
committee has spent a few months
grappling with the implications on the
Carleton University Retirement Plan of
new federal legislation. Under this
legislation, the maximum surplus the
Retirement Plan can keep is just over
$4 million. This means our current
pension surplus of $19,719,000 must
be reduced by more than $15 million.

This surplus arises out of the 2.4%
contribution the employer makes to
the minimum guarantee to look after
any unfunded liabilities. It did not
come from the regular 6%
contributions of the employer and the
employees.

The pension committee, using
independent outside expert advice,
eliminated as much of the excess
surplus as possible by providing
equitable improvements to the
Retirement Plan. As much as the law
allows has gone to improve the plan.
The pension committee is still
exploring the possibility of using some
of the surplus to improve pension
benefits for current retirees. If this
happens the excess surplus might
change slightly.

The improvements:

(a) a bridge of 100% (up from 70%)
to Old Age Security retroactive to
1992 for those retiring before age 65
(age 55 and above). The early retiree

would be paid from the pension fund
an OAS equivalent (based on years of
plan participation). Such payments
would terminate at age 65 with the
commencement of the normal
government paid OAS.

(b) an Adverse Experience Reserve
Fund of $5 million;

(c) a change in the initial pension
calculation from a life only guarantee
to a Life Guarantee of 5 years (which
would mean that your pension would
continue to be paid for an initial 5
years even if you died within 5 years
of your retirement date); and,

(d) an amount equal to 1% of payroll
to be taken from the excess surplus
and added to members' money
purchase accounts.

These improvements cost about $10
million and would reduce the excess
surplus of $15 million to about $4.5
million. The pension committee
recommended to the Board of
Governors that this excess surplus be
eliminated through a shared reduction
of pension contributions in 1993-94.
Your contribution would likely be about
3.71 % and the employer's about
6.15% of salary (in contrast the
normal 6% and 8.4% respectively).
The difference would be paid from the
excess surplus. The employer's
contribution and the employee's
contribution would both decrease by
$2.25 million for the year 1993-94. A
motion passed (March 22) by the
Personnel Committee of the Board of
Governors recommended that "excess
surplus be shared between contributing
Plan members and the University, with
the understanding that the amount
saved by the University be assigned to




